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50.
Mrs J A Semple (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether any measures are in place to ensure that the quality of drinking water is of an acceptable standard by 2010; if not, why not; if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

A National Framework for Drinking Water Quality Management was drafted in 2005 with the objective of improving the quality of drinking water. It was identified then that all effort has to be employed to ensure that the responsible authorities are monitoring the quality of drinking water as a first step of ensuring that safe drinking water quality is maintained. The strategies employed had the positive result of increasing the number of Water Services Authorities with monitoring programmes in place from 58% to 85% within the first year of implementation. 

It has now been identified that the Framework needs revision in order to increase the overall efficiency of drinking water quality management and regulation in the country. This process has commenced and will be completed by end April 2007. This will inform the 2010 Action Plan for Drinking Water Quality. It should, however, be noted that our primary objective is not only to have a high confidence in our drinking water quality by the time the Soccer World Cup is hosted, but rather to use this as an opportunity to ensure that mechanisms are put in place to ensure that South Africans and our visitors will have access to safe drinking water.

There will be a stronger focus on the competency levels of the operators and treatment plant operators over the next two years to ensure that optimised treatment procedures are understood and adhered to. This will be in addition to the initiative of having improved drinking water quality information management. This could be regarded as successful thus far, since 117 Water Services Authorities were provided with electronic water quality management systems (eWQMS) by my Department to ensure that Municipal Managements are making informed decisions around drinking water quality.
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